Business Session Minutes

Thursday, January 28, 2010
1:30 P.M. – 10th Floor Committee Room

The meeting was attended by: Mayor Funkhouser and Council members Skaggs, Hermann, Ford, Curls, Gottstein, Marcason, Riley, Circo, Jolly and Sharp.  Acting City Manager Schulte also attended.  

1. Approval of minutes for Business Session of January 21, 2010: the minutes were unanimously approved.

2. 3rd Quarter Citizen's Survey: Gary White and Doug Jones, City Auditor's Office, presented the results of the 3rd Quarter Citizen's Survey. Handouts are on file in the City Clerk's Office.

3. Discussion of ordinances, resolutions and communications on today's docket or for floor introduction: Councilman Sharp expressed his concern about the passage of ordinance 090909 in its current form. He states that it could possibly be detrimental to the neighborhoods. He will be introducing an amendment to this sub and asked for the council's support. Councilman Ford asked if the MAST resolution is on today’s docket, Councilman Sharp stated that it was.
4. Items to be placed on future business session agendas: Councilman Riley would like for the Water Rate Task Force to come back and give an update. Councilwoman Marcason had previously asked for the school district presentation on its strategic planning, and asked if that would be coming to Business Session. Mayor Funkhouser stated he would invite Dr. Covington, but couldn’t direct him to do so.  Councilman Ford would like to discuss the future of the Economic Development Corporation at a future Business Session. Councilwoman Hermann, explained how the departmental presentations will need to unfold for this budget session. 

5. Closed Session: the council voted unanimously to go into Closed Session at 2:25 pm.

